
14325 West 95th Street   •   Lenexa, KS 66215   •   913.631.0450   •   hallcon.com 

March 22, 2022 

Sent via Email: records@utc.wa.gov; cortney.wagner@utc.wa.gov 

Rayne Pearson  
Director, Administrative Law Division 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
PO Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250. 

Re:  PENALTY ASSESSMENT: TH-220108 

Mr. Pearson, 

We received and reviewed penalty assessment TH-220108 on March 8th ,2022.    We are 
disappointed to report that the violations appear to be accurate.   We ask that that commission 
reduce the penalty amount of $26,800.00 based on our corrective actions. 

We admit that a very small number of drivers were allowed to work pending the scheduling of 
medical certification re-evaluations.    We have had a very difficult time securing medical evaluation 
dates in a timely manner.  Removing drivers from safety-sensitive positions pending the medical 
evaluation date creates a financial hardship for the drivers and potentially impacts our ability to 
serve our customers.    While these drivers had gaps in medical certification dates, all drivers 
received medical certifications.  I have inserted copies of these medical certifications to this 
letter(Note: Jacob Higgins has resigned from employment).    

In response to the violations and issues with scheduling medical certifications, we  
have taken proactive steps to ensure these violations will not occur in the future.  To confirm we 
are allotted sufficient time to schedule medical certification appointments, we are now attempting 
to schedule re-certification examinations 90 days in advance of expiration.   We are informing 
drivers upfront that if they fail to show to the certification examination, they will be removed from 
any safety-sensitive position pending the resolution of the expired medical certification.   Our 
operations staff now removes all drivers with expired medical certifications from safety-sensitive 
positions until they have a valid and active medical certification.     

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact me at your convenience.  

Thank you, 

Mark Knickerbocker, AIC, AINS, AIS 
Senior Director, Safety & Risk Management 
Hallcon Corporation 
O:(913)890-6195 
M:(913)317-6042 
mknickerbocker@hallcon.com  
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